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24 July 2015

Mr. Jorge Araya
Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities
Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights
Palais Wilson 
52 rue des Pâquis 
CH-1201 Geneva, Switzerland.
Via email: jaraya@ohchr.org
Dear Mr. Araya
Submissions for CRPD General Comment on women with disabilities (article 6)
The Federation of Ethnic Communities’ Councils of Australia (FECCA) is the national peak body representing Australians from culturally and linguistically diverse backgrounds.  Rights and issues of migrants and refugees with disability, their families and carers are among FECCA’s core areas of work.  We are thankful to the Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities for the very comprehensive Draft General Comment on Article 6:  Women with disabilities which covers all aspects affecting girls and women with disabilities. 

FECCA submits the following suggestions with regards to cultural, ethnic, linguistic and religious aspects affecting women with disabilities.  

Paragraph 7: Sexual and reproductive rights
We recommend that the General Comments places more emphasis on religious and cultural beliefs and rights of this cohort, especially in relation to forced sterilisation. 

Paragraph 16: Reasonable accommodation

It would be beneficial to discuss cultural, ethnic and religious considerations in the context of reasonable accommodation for women and girls with disabilities. 

Paragraph 24: Achieving purpose of the convention through “all appropriate measures”

We recommend that the list of appropriate measures specifically include linguistic measures. 

Paragraph 48: Freedom of expression 

Insertion of language services both in relation to mainstream communication services and telephone hotline or tele-assistance would be advantageous for girls and women with disabilities from linguistically and ethnically diverse backgrounds. 

FECCA appreciates the efforts of the Committee to provide an opportunity to comment on the Draft General Comment on Women with disabilities.  Should you need further clarifications or information regarding this submission please contact Dini Liyanarachchi, FECCA Policy and Project Officer, who can be reached on 02 6282 5755 or dini@fecca.org.au
Yours sincerely

Gulnara Abbasova, 

FECCA Director
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